 REGULAR MEETING OF THE BROOKVILLE TOWN COUNCIL
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 14, 2017 AT 7:00 O’CLOCK P.M.

THOSE ATTENDING:  Councilmembers – Michael Biltz, Darrel Flaspohler, Sam 
  Schuck, Cathy Pelsor and Curtis Ward 
ALSO ATTENDING:    Clerk/Treasurer – Gina Gillman
                                        Town Attorney – Tammy Davis 
                                        Town Administrator – Tim Ripperger
MINUTES:  Sam Schuck made a motion to approve the minutes of the previous regular 
  meeting as presented.  Cathy Pelsor seconded the motion.   All were in 
 
  favor. Motion carried.   
CLAIMS:    Darrel Flaspohler made a motion to approve all of the claims as presented.
                    Curtis Ward seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

AREA PLANNING COMMISSION REPLACEMENT:

Councilmember Curtis Ward announced that he has been in contact with Chris Ernstes and he is interested in serving as the Town representative to the Area Plan Commission.  Mr. Ward stated Mr. Ernstes attended the last Area Plan Commission meeting to get a better understanding of the position.  Curtis Ward made a motion to appoint Chris Ernstes to the Area Plan Commission as the Town representative.  Cathy Pelsor seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.
SONJA DRIVE ACQUISITION:
Town Administrator informed the Board that the Nobbe Family has withdrawn their previous request of the Town taking over their privately-owned drive, known as Sonja Drive.

STREET SWEEPING CONTRACT WITH INDOT:

A contract was presented to the Board for approval wherein the Town of Brookville agrees to keep U.S. Highway 52 (Main Street) clean of dirt and debris.  Town receives $360.00 per curb mile from the State, and shall be cleaned at a minimum of two times per year.  Contract is effective from July 1, 2018 through June 30, 2021.  Sam Schuck made a motion to approve the signing of the street sweeping contract with INDOT.  Darrel Flaspohler seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

TOWN ADMIN UPDATES:

Town Administrator, Tim Ripperger, briefed Council on the parking that was added to Main Street.  He, Lance Erhart and Scott Werks walked the length of Main Street and added 14 additional parking spots that were not previously marked upon completion of the Main Street Project. 
RESOLUTION #2017-8:

A resolution needed to be approved and adopted by Council regarding a reduction in the appropriation in the amount of $25,000.00 for the Cumulative Capital Improvement Fund.  Darrel Flaspohler made a motion to approve and adopt Resolution #2017-8.  Cathy Pelsor seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried. 
SIRPC REPRESENTATIVE:
President Biltz stated it was time to appoint a representative to the Southeastern Indiana Regional Planning Commission (SIRPC) Board of Directors.  It was mentioned that Utilities Superintendent, Kurt Riedman, has served in the past and Clerk-Treasurer will contact Mr. Riedman to see if he will continue to serve in said capacity for the year 2018.

FIRE CHIEF – BROOKVILLE VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT:

Fire Chief, Aaron Leffingwell, presented a quote of an outdoor weather warning siren to the Board for their consideration.  The cost would be $18,783.00 for equipment with battery backup or $14,945.00 without battery backup, plus $8,250.00 for installation.  Mr. Leffingwell stated the siren activation is done by county dispatch and recommended the purchase of two systems for complete coverage of the Town.  Council will review the proposal and in the meantime Chief Leffingwell will seek grant funding options to assist with the cost of said sirens.
Secondly, Chief Leffingwell would like to purchase 19 used portable radios from the City of Harrison.  The cost to the Town would be approximately $4,000.00, including set-up.  After consideration, it was decided this was a great deal as new radios are quite costly.  Cathy Pelsor made a motion to approve the purchase of the used portable radios from the City of Harrison.  Curtis Ward seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.
Finally, Chief Leffingwell reported that the fire department had the Christmas ornaments up on the new light poles along Main Street.  Some lights are not on yet due to a shipment shortage of timers, as well as bad GFI outlets on the light poles that need to be replaced.  He also stated he has concerns with the covered boxes on the light poles and they may not be completely weather resistant.  They are still figuring out the logistics with the colored strand lights that are usually strung across Main Street between the light poles.  Clearance shouldn’t be an issue and Chief Leffingwell will notify Town Administrator once measurements are known so he can forward that information to Duke Energy for approval.
OTHER BUSINESS TO COME BEFORE THE BOARD:
Traditionally, Council declared December a ‘free parking’ month to support local businesses.  Due to the recent construction on Main Street, it is not clear when the new parking meters will be installed.  After discussion, Council agreed to keep with tradition and declare free parking for the month of December.  Sam Schuck made a motion to approve free parking in Town for the month of December 2017.  Cathy Pelsor seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.  
Finally, Chief Leffingwell informed the Board that the cable across Main Street for banners, which was attached to Michelle Russell’s business building, was recently torn off by a semi.  Ms. Russell stated she has no intentions of replacing said cable; therefore, no banners will be strung across Main Street any longer.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned.
                                                                      ________________________________________

                                                                      MICHAEL BILTZ, PRESIDENT

                                                   BROOKVILLE TOWN COUNCIL
ATTEST:___________________________________
                GINA GILLMAN, CLERK-TREASURER

